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Next Meeting:  November 6th @ BW3’s Rocky River






November, 2001

IT’S SHOW TIME

CAN LISA RETAIN QUEEN’S CROWN? 

Our big annual event is here already, although it’s a bit later than usual this year.  If you haven’t done so already, mark your calendar for November 16-18th, when the “Ski & Winter Sports Show” will be held in the Cleveland Convention Center.  The downtown location, east of The Mall between Lakeside and St. Clair Avenues, may be a bit further for many club members, but the parking is free and maybe you can get in some early Christmas shopping before or after your visit to the show [Editor’s note: ski equipment and apparel are always nice gifts for the club officers, but contact them directly if you have something else in mind!].  We encourage all to plan to visit Saturday evening, to cheer on our Ski Queen candidate, Lisa Lambert, during the pageant/competition and to join in the CMSC party following the crowning of the new royalty.  And now a word from her majesty…

As our Club's Ski Queen candidate, I'd like to invite everyone to attend the annual Ski and Winter Sports show on Saturday, November 17th.  Last year, Kathy Schubert became the first Lewis Ski Club candidate to win the Ski Queen competition.  I will be representing our club in this year's competition that will be held during the evening of the 17th.  Please come out to enjoy the Ski show and to support me in the competition.  Read your Sitzmark for more information about the show and to get a discount ticket for admission.  (Lisa Lambert)
SECOND “LAST ISSUE” - RENEW MEMBERSHIPS NOW!

The October issue of this newsletter threatened to be the last issue for members who did not renew by the end of September, the constitutional expiration of annual memberships.  Since only about one-half of our members have renewed as of press time, and because precedent has been that expired memberships still get newsletters until the November issue, all procrastinators are given one more reminder to re-new by mid-November 15th or else this really is the last issue.  New membership cards for all members will be distributed in December.

CORRECTIONS

The October issue contained an error in the trip advertisement for the Morzine trip.  It stated that the non-refundable portion of the required trip deposit was $500.  The correct amount is $200.  We take full responsibility and apologize for the error.  We also hope that you inject the extra $300 into the economy, just like you did with your income tax refund, so that airline ticket prices for our big trips stay at current levels.

WEB SITE ACCESS RESTRICTED

Public access to NASA Glenn Research Center's Web site is not operational at this time.  Following the terrorist attacks of September 11 and the resulting actions by the United States, NASA Glenn is taking steps to ensure its approach to dissemination of information about the Center is appropriate.  There have been no specific threats against NASA Glenn; however, Center management has directed that steps be taken to ensure all Glenn Web sites are suitable for public access.  These steps are consistent with actions taken by other federal agencies and are considered prudent as safety is our number one concern--the safety of our Center, our employees and the communities that surround us.  Individual Web sites will come back on line as the information within them is determined to be suitable for public access.  We apologize for the inconvenience.

Before access to GRC Web sites is restored to the public, sites must be registered and approved as compliant subject to the guidelines.  I will be updating the club's web pages to comply to the guidelines and working with the Center's web team to register our site and get it through the approval process.  Because the web team will need to first concentrate on mission critical and other work-related websites, I do not know how long this process will take for our club web site.  I am also trying to find out how they will be dealing with club websites to get around the "No non-work-related..." requirement.  I will update everyone at the next club meeting with any further information I have at that time.

Meanwhile, the website is still accessible from within the GRC domain, so I will keep it updated for those members who do work here.  (Lisa Lambert, Web Curator)
UPCOMING MEETINGS 

On Tuesday, November 6th, the monthly general club meeting will again be held at BW3’s in Rocky River, at 20412 Center Ridge River (across from and east of Westgate Mall).  The arrangement worked well last month, so we will again purchase assorted appetizers while you purchase your own drink(s).  Social hour will begin at 5:00pm, followed by the business portion beginning at about 6:00pm.  A representative from Bavarian (not “Barbarian,” as some have mispronounced it) Village will be there to discuss the latest in equipment, and maybe give you a heads up on what kind of deals to expect at the Ski Show.
Our monthly board meeting will be on Thursday, November 15th, 12:00 noon – 1:00 pm, bldg 500, room 3109.  Event coordinators are encouraged to attend with their trip budgets. 

CMSC EVENTS

November 16-18 – The annual Ski Fair
December 27 - Holiday Party

DOWNHILL DOPE

Fellow Alpine enthusiasts:  In case you have not noticed there were white flakes coming from the sky on Friday, October 26.  This should get you to put away your summer toys and dust off your winter toys. 

We have a great 2002 ski schedule planned for this year.  We have trip coordinators for all the trips and the bus information should be available by the end of October.  The day trip flyers should start to appear shortly, so get ready to sign up for your favorite trips.  The season starts with a day trip to HoliMont and ends with a weeklong trip to Banff in Alberta, Canada.  The club is planning 6 one-day trips, 1 weekend trip, and 2 weeklong trips.  There are also several Nordic trips, but that is someone else’s story.

The club will be going once to Holiday valley, Peek-n-Peak, and Seven Springs, and twice to HoliMont.  The weekend trip ties together a Friday at HoliMont and a Saturday at Kissing Bridge.  The two weeklong trips are to Morzine, France and Banff in Alberta, Canada.  The Morzine trip has been run in the past and is expected to be a great time.  The Banff trip will also be a great ski week.  Both of the trips are excellent opportunities for those who want to get away for a week.

I look forward to seeing you on the slopes.

2002 Alpine Ski Trip Schedule
Day

Date

Destination



Trip Leader

     Phone

Friday

Jan. 4

HoliMont, NY


 
Tom Palisin
         
216-433-6572

Friday

Jan. 18

Holiday Valley, NY

 
Al Linne
         
216-433-6751

Week + 
Jan. 18-29
Morzine & Paris, France*

Annie Easley

440-816-1215

Monday 
Jan. 21

Peek’n Peak, NY  (MLK day)
 
Paul Antczak        
216-433-3113

Fri.-Sat.
Feb. 1-2
HoliMont & Kissing Bridge, NY
Karen Fashimpaur 
440-243-5456









  
  or Elise Allen
216-382-4850

Friday

Feb. 15
Seven Springs, PA


John Anderson     
440-871-3622


Friday

Mar. 1

HoliMont, NY


 
Joe Roche

216-433-2575

Week

Mar. 9-16
Banff, Alberta, Canada*

Bruce Frankenfield 
216-433-6456
* There are still openings for both weeklong trips advertised in this issue, so you’re not too late to include  a great ski vacation, to either the French Alps or the Canadian Rockies, this winter!

(Al Linne)

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Linda Elonen-Wright  (November 5)

Gerry Danzey  (November 7)

Toni B Rusnak  (November 12)

Harold Copperman  (November 13)

Carl Blaser  (November 14)

Thomas Jones  (November 14)

Jim Slifka  (November 17)

Charles Snyder  (November 20)

Jacolynne Fischer  (November 25)

Tali Spalvins  (November 25)

Michael Kovach  (November 28)

Jim Foerster  (November 30)

NORDIC NEWS

It snowed today! [Editor’s Note:  notice that both V.P.’s noticed that it snowed – you picked the right people for these jobs!]  Time to start planning for your skiing season.  A few tips to get you started are:

· Check the condition of your skis.  Now might be a good time to scrap off that storage wax and put on a fresh ‘coat’ so that you’re ready to go at a moment’s notice.

· Check the condition of your other gear.  Do you need new poles?  Are your shoes still in good condition?  Do your ski clothes still fit or are they too loose?  (Of course, they would NOT be too tight.)  The upcoming sport expo and ski fair may be good venues to check out the latest in ski fashion if you’re interested.  Or, they might be a good place to pick up that cheap pair of waxless “rock” skis… (Ahhhhh, winters in Cleveland... the quiet of the metroparks, the serene beauty of the snow on the trees RUDELY interrupted by the machine-gun-like scrapping of your skis as they “glide” over a rock or branch or paved path barely covered by snow!)

· Balance exercises – start now.  Balance is THE thing: not just in life but also more importantly, in skiing.  How long can you stand balanced on just one foot?  Could you stand on one foot and glide down a small hill?  (That’s tougher than you might think – especially on our ‘skinny’ skis.)  Are you interested in learning how to skate ski?  Maybe you’d just like to work on your technique. Whatever your goals, improving your balance will help you achieve them.

· Speaking of goals – why not set a few?  They don’t have to be boring, technical goals.  Why not FUN goals?!  Like, skiing with friends at least once every week. Or, trying (at least once) to skate ski or snowshoe.

· Ignore boring articles like this and just ski!

The XC schedule for this winter hasn’t really changed much lately.  Details continue to be refined and as publicity notices are ready, we’ll get them out to you.  If any of you have ideas of what you’d like to add to the schedule or see added to it, please call me at (216) 433-9370.  The schedule is:

2002 Nordic Ski Trip Schedule
Nov. 11

Lake Co. Winter Sports Expo, noon-4pm

Nov. 16-18

CMSC Ski Fair

Sundays

@ Chapin, 1:30-3:30 pm, meet at lodge, beginning December

Jan. 12


Art Roscoe 1-day XC bus trip, Roger Meredith trip coordinator

Jan. 26


Nordic Flurry XC race @ Chapin Forest

Feb. 16

Poker Run Night @ Chapin Forest, L. Elonen-Wright coordinator

Feb. 22-Mar. 2

World Masters in Valcartier, Quebec, Canada

(Linda Elonen-Wright)
“SUNSHINE” NOTE 

Mark Hyatt recently had outpatient surgery and then starting in November, he has a four-month job assignment at the Marshall Space Flight Center in Alabama.

 MORZINE FRANCE, & PARIS FRANCE

Offered by the NASA Lewis Ski Club, Cleveland, Ohio

January 18-29, 2002

Morzine accesses more than 200 lifts and more than 400 miles of pistes linking over a dozen villages in two countries.  Great Nordic skiing, alpine skiing, snowboarding, snowshoeing, para-gliding, and much more.

The package includes round trip air and ground transports.  The hotel in Morzine provides breakfast and dinner with lodging.  The hotel in Paris provides breakfast with lodging.  Guest wake up in the morning to difficult choices: brioche, croissant, local cheeses, fresh sausage or a bit of each.

Lift tickets can be purchased at the area.  You may choose to play on the snow or tour parts of the French Alps.  The ski areas offer skiing for beginners through super experts. 
[image: image1.wmf]Trip dates- January 18-26, 2002 Morzine.  Then we fly to Paris for a three-day stay until January 29, 2002.

[image: image2.wmf]Trip cost is $1328 per person

Valid passport is required.

Payment Schedule

$200 due now (non-refundable)

August 28, 2001

$376

September 28, 2001
$376

November 10, 2001
$376

Make checks Payable to: Lewis Ski Club

Mail to:  
Annie Easley



23215 Wainwright Terrace



Olmsted Falls, OH  44138
Phone: 440-816-1215  Voice Mail: 440-979-5812

E-Mail: AJEASL@AOL.COM
"Portes Du Soleil" ---Gateway to the Sun

International Skiing between France and Switzerland

Join the Lewis Ski Club, at NASA Ski Week XI, to

Banff, Alberta

March 9-16, 2002 

We are staying in downtown Banff, a historic mountain town, located in the heart of Canada’s first national park and skiing/snowboarding at three Banff area ski resorts. Sunshine Village, Lake Louise, and Mt. Norquay, have a total of over 7500 acres and 200+ trails.  Last year, SKI Magazine rated Lake Louise #1 for scenery and #4 for skiing acreage and Sunshine Village was rated #6 for snowfall.  Nordic skiing opportunities are available in Banff, at Canmore’s Olympic trails and throughout the entire National Park.  The Banff area offers spectacular mountain ranges, hot springs, winter activities, shopping, museums and restaurants.   Banff’s average daily high/low temperatures in March are 38/17 oF.

Trip Includes:

Round trip air transportation from Cleveland to Calgary on Northwest Air

Seven nights hotel lodging at the Banff Park Lodge (double occupancy) 

Round trip ground transfers and ski area transfers 

Welcome reception, après ski party, NASA Banquet & prizes

NASTAR race, Banff pub crawl

Five day, tri-area ski lift ticket

Trip Cost:

$1109 per person
Make checks payable to:  Lewis Ski Club, Inc.

($8 club membership required)

Available options: A one day bus trip through Banff & Kootenay National Parks to ski at Panorama Ski Resort.  Ground only trip package.  Added or reduced day lift tickets.  Trip price breaks for under 13 or over 64.

Payment Schedule & Cancellation Policy:

$200 initial deposit due @ sign-up, $400 due Nov 6, and balance due Jan 8.
$50 of the initial deposit is non-refundable, plus, after Dec 4, any other non-recoverable costs.

Bruce Frankenfield, Trip Coordinator
1351 Giel Avenue, Lakewood, OH  44107

Home:(216) 226-7148, Work:(216) 433-6456, NASA Mail Stop 86-12 

Bruce.Frankenfield@grc.nasa.gov
2001-2002 LEWIS SKI CLUB MEMBERSHIP

(October 1, 2001 - September 30, 2002)

Name __________________________________

Home Address ___________________________

________________________________________

Home Phone  (______) _____________________

Member's Birthday _____/_____ (month/day)

If Family Membership:

Spouse's Name & Birthday __________________

Children's Name(s)/Ages(s)__________________

________________________________________________

Email Address______________________________

Work Phone  (______) _______________________

Work Mail Stop  ___________________________

Interests:


Downhill skiing 
_____

Snowboarding

_____

Nordic skiing 

_____

Nordic skier directory
_____

Local/weekly skiing
_____

Learn to ski

_____

Ski racing

_____

Summer activities 
_____

Being a trip leader
_____

Being a club officer
_____

Other: _________________                                       

Club Membership Dues: 

Single ($8)_______ Family ($12)_______ 
Option: Lewis Ski Club laminated name tag  (add $5)____

New Member ____ Renewal_____

Inscribed name for name tag ________________________

Renewal rates for current members increase after Nov 15  (to $10.00 for single and $15.00 for family).  New members pay the lower rate no matter when they join.

Make checks payable to: Lewis Ski Club.   

Release:  I/We (single/family membership) acknowledge that many of the activities and events organized and sponsored by the Lewis Ski Club, in particular participation-type athletic activities, are dangerous and hazardous and can cause damage, injury and death.  In consideration of becoming a member and/or renewing my membership I/we assume any and all risks of participating in such activities, including the risk of damage, injury and death, and I/we release Lewis Ski Club, its members and officers, from responsibility and liability therefore.  This Release shall remain in effect while I/we am/are a member(s) and when and while I/we participate in any such activity, and even if Lewis Ski Club is negligent. 

 _________________________________                               ______________

 Legal Signature





Date

Complete and return with dues to NASA Glenn Research Center, Attn:  Don Porochonski at 2100 Apollo Drive, Mail Stop-RMS, Cleveland, OH 44135.
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      SKI CLUB OFFICERS    (216 area phone/NASA Mail Stop)	COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS





President : 	Tom Palisin	 (433-6572/500-313) 	CMSC Rep:		Joe Roche	(433-2575/86-10)


Vice Pres. (Alpine):	Al Linne 	 (433-6751/6-2) 	Refreshment:	(VACANT)


Vice Pres. (Nordic):	Linda Elonen-Wright (433-9370/142-5)	Sunshine:		(VACANT)


Vice Pres. (Activity):	Karen Fashimpaur	 (440-243-5456)	Club Photos: 	Mallory Kolick	(440-238-3991)


Recorder: 	Teresa Monaco 	 (433-8293/500-306) 	Racing:		Karin Fashimpaur	(440-243-5456)


Publicity :	Mark Manthey	 (433-2750/500-312)	Membership:		Don Porochonski	(216-377-6192)


Treasurer:	Cheri Seiler	 (433-2545/500-303) 	Web Curator: 	Lisa Lambert  	(216-433-3994/86-11)





Trustees:   	Annie Easley (440-816-1215), Gene Addy (977-7467), Bruce Frankenfield (433-6456)





Full mailing address:	NASA Glenn Research Center, 21000 Brookpark Road, (Name, Mail Stop #), Cleveland, OH  44135


Internet site:	� HYPERLINK "http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/" ��http://www.grc.nasa.gov/WWW/Clubs/lercski/�	
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